To Editors: The news in this bulletin is prepared for the press and is released publication receipt.

# THE UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY PRESS BULLETIN

December 15, 1920

LEXINGTON, KENTUCKY

Vol. IV. No. 5

Entered as second class matter at the post office at Lex-

#### Seventy-four Students Not From Kentucky

Report has been given out by the registrar of the University of Kentucky that of the approximately 1,300 students enrolled in the institution this year, only seventy-four have been registered from outside Kentucky. Twenty-four states, including Kentucky, and two foreign countries, Russia and Australia, are represented in the student body.

According to the registrar's books the number of students enrolled from other states is as follows: Indiana twelve; Ohio, twelve; Tennessee, five; Oklahoma, four; Virginia, four; ida, four: North Carolina, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Texas and Georgia, three each; Alabama, California Illinois and West Virginia, two each; Colorado, Connecticut, Delaware, Iowa, Kansas, Michigan, Mississippi and Washington, one each; and the two foreign countries, Russia and Australia, one each. One hundred and seven Kentucky counties have sent representatives, no students being re corded from Adair, Allen, Clinton, Greenup, Jackson, Leslie, Lyon, Martin, Metcalfe, Monroe, Owsley, Powell and Rowan counties

# Alumni Are Organizing Throughout the State

As a result of a movement on the part of the Alumni Association of the University of Kentucky for organiz-ing alumni clubs in every county in Kentucky, to which former students as well as graduates of the Univer-sity may be admitted as members, about seventy-five graduates and more than two hundred former students now residing in Louisville and Jeffer-son county, met at the Louisville Pubreorganized the Louisville Alumni Club. lic Library on Friday, December

The club sent in a request to the Athletic Council of the University that both men and women's basket ball teams should play games in Louisville this spring and that there should be a foot ball game there next fall. The foot ball game has already been arranged, though no definite date has been set for the contest.

A similar meeting was held by the Lexington Alumni Club, December 11, at the Phoenix Hotel, at which time the club was reorganized, officers elected and plans made for cooperating with the general Alumni Association. The Association has an eligible membership list of about 16,000, according to the new membership basis, as compared with only 2000 eligibles by the old hasis

#### Faculty Club Discusses Dangers of **Over Organization**

The Faculty Club of the University of Kentucky, which was organized last March, in order that faculty members might meet to discuss imporatnt questions affecting the University and en-joy a social hour together, held its first meeting in November and elected Prof. A. A. Miller president and Enoch Grehan secretary

A second meeting was held Monday Nov. 13, in the Little Theatre, White Hall, to discuss over-organization in the University Dr. P. P Boyd, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences. read a paper on the subject and Dr. Glanville Terrell led the discussion, which was generally indulged.

# Seven of Ten Ag. Entries Win in Poultry Show

Seven of the ten entries made by the College of Agriculture, University of Kentucky, at the Ohio Falls Fan ciers' Association Poultry Show, which was held in Louisville during the week of December 7, came out winners according to the opinions of the judges. In the list of prizes were included three firsts, two thirds, one fourth and one fifth place ribbons.

The three first places were won by three of the four White Leghorns sent by the University, the other receiving fourth place. Other winnings of the University entries were: Ancona cock, third; Wyandotte cock, third; Wyandotte pullet, fifth. The educational exhibit sent to the show by the Poultry Department of the University attracted considerable attention among the exhibits of poultry

foods and other displays.

A total of more than 1,000 birds, coming from all parts of Kentucky, and surrounding states, were competing for honors at the show.

#### Commercial Fraternity Installed for University

Delta Sigma Pi, the leading professional fraternity in commerce, has in stalled a chapter at the University of Kentucky and ten men have been irritated into the organization.

Pi Chi, the Kentucky local, petitioned Delta Sigma Pi last spring. Mr H. G. Wright, national prosident of the fraternity, visited the University in order to investigate conditions here and a short time ago word was received by the local that their petition had been granted.

The members of Pi Chi, all of whom are majors in the Department of Economics and who were taken into Delta Sigma Pi are: Fred Augsburg, James Pepper, Otis Jones, Robert Raible, Jim Wilhelm, Raymond Rodgers, H. B. Lloyd, John Casner, Glenn Tinsley and Paul Cooper. President McVey and Doctor Edward Wiest, Head of the school of commerce, were made hon-

### Freshmen Punished by Senior Court

A meeting of the freshmen boys was called in chapel Tuesday, Nov. 30, to discuss means of finding and punish-ing offenders who painted class numer-als on several buildings and the fountain outside the Administration building. Messrs. Bell and Rodgers of the senior class asked the class to cooperate with them in stopping the custom of painting numerals on campus buildings and to assist in apprehend-ing the guilty members of the class. Responsibility was placed on the class officers to produce the offenders.

The Nov. 30 edition of the Kernel

contained an editorial urging the senior court to take action if the fresh-men failed to do so, and to go to any length to learn the culprit. The freshmen were also urged to divulge the name of the guilty boy. The editor of the Kernel Nov. 10 reported the fact that the freshmen had been duly pun-ished by being compelled to remove the unsightly numerals, which were promptly rubbed off the various buildings upon which they had been paint-ed, thus vindicating the dignity and maintaining the authority of the court.

#### Characters Are Chosen For Robin Hood Opera

Characters for the cast of Robin Hood have been selected after careful consideration of voices and the operetta will be presented by the students of the University early in January. The parts will be taken as follows: Robin Hood, Carroll Carter and John Curry; Sheriff Nottingham, Neal Sullivan; Sir Guy Gilborne, J. F. Derringer; Little John, L. Brooks; Will Scarlet, Crawford Anderson; Friar Tuck, Tom Riley; Allen a Dale, Margaret Smith; Dame Durden, Lucy Smith; Annabel, Justina Heinl and Roxane Trimble; Maid Marian, Martha McClure and Sara Piper. These characters will be supported by a very strong chorus which ranks with that of any Metropolitan operetta seen in Lexington in training and in size.

The program is under the direction of Prof. Lampert, head of the Depart-ment of Music at the University, and Herndon Evans, manager of last year's Stroller production, is stage manager. The costumes and scenery are being designed and planned by Carol Saxe, head of the Art Department.

# Hutchins Made Head of College Association

At a meeting of the Association of Kentucky Colleges and Universities, held in the Little Theatre, at the University of Kentucky, the following officers for the year were elected

President. President Hutchens,

Berea College
Vice-president, C. C. Freeman,

Transylvania University.
Secretary and treasu
Rainey, Centre College. treasurer. Frank

Representatives from all the Kencolleges and universities were present and the program consumed the entire day.

# UNIVERSITY NOTES

Students of the University of Ken tucky will have an unusually long holiday this Christmas. Friday, December 17, at noon, classes close to resume Tuesday January 4.

A troup of Mummers presented an old Cornish Masque of St. George and the Dragon in the Little Theatre, which were the first sign of the X'mas festivities.

annual Pan-Hellenic dance the night of December 17, in the ball room of the Phoenix Hotel, was the last of the pre-holiday entertainments for the students.

#### Students' Loan Committee Reorganizes

The Student Loan Fund Committee of the University of Kentucky has re cently been reorganized and is mak-ing plans for carrying forward its work the current session. Owing to the fact that more than half the fund has already been lent out, the committee feels that it will be necessary to increase the amount of the fund this year and it is now at work on plans whereby this end may be accomplished. The purpose of the fund is to help students who are in need of financial aid, to continue their education at the University of Kentucky.

### Leland Author of Important Tax Work

Simeon E. Leland, assistant professor of Economics, University of Kentucky, has written a book on "Taxation in Kentucky," which has just een published under the auspices the University as one of a series of monographs dealing with studies economics and sociology put out the institution for the benefit of students and others interested in such subjects.

The work is neither a history nor a criticism of the tax system of the state, but is primarily a study or discussion of the more important phases of taxation and tax reform in Kentucky as they have evolved out of the various systems of boards, commissions and agents which have functioned in the past. There are also special topical discussions dealing with the more important problems as applied the State of Kentucky, of taxation and public finance, the general property tax, the inheritance tax, a proposed income tax and the project of centralized administration, besides a study of the relationship between state and Federal taxation as one of the important factors affecting tax reform

Professor Leland has made a close investigation and survey of the system of Kentucky as compared with other commonwealths, and it is only after such observation and study that he has put his work before the pub Persons interested in this study of the tax problems of Kentucky may obtain copies of the book by applying to Wellington Patrick, head of Fxten Department, University of Kentucky.

# University in Need of Legislative Relief

Governor Morrow will be asked to include consideration of measures for the relief of the University of Kentucky in his call if he decides to order a special session of the legislature for good road purposes, as suggested last week by Lieutenant Governor Thruston Ballard.

President McVey's reports supply sufficient evidence that money is urgently and immediately needed to bring the physical plant of the University to conformity with the growth of the student body. Many students were turned away last September because the University could not accom

#### 52 Girls Initiated Into Y. W. C. A. Work

Fifty-two girls were initiated into the Y. W. C. A. of the University of Kentucky, Sunday, November 21, at Patterson Hall. The girls, dressed in white and each carrying a lighted candle, marched slowly in to soft strains of music, and signed their names to the Y. W. C. A. book, making the service the more impressive.

More than seventy-five girls signified their intention of becoming members of the Y. W. C. A but not all of that number were able to be presnt for the initiation services.

# STROLLERS TO PLAY CRIGHTON

"The Admirable Crichton," one Barries' most popular dramas, has been selected by the Strollers, dra-matic organization of the University of Kentucky, for the 1920-21 produc-

#### Wildcat Basket Ball Prospects Inviting

ington, Ky.

Basket ball prospects for this sea son are exceedingly good and Coach Bucheit predicts a championship team. Last year the Wildcats were known as one of the strongest teams in this section of the country, and lost the game deciding the championship by the close margin of one field goal.

Very few of last year's letter men have failed to show up. The old letter men who are coming out for practice are: Burnham, Hayden, Server. Lavin, Ridgeway, Zerfoss, and Shank lin. Wilhelm will also be out again

Besides these men who have already made their mark in University basket ball there is a wealth of new material including about fiftee nstars from varioue high school teams throughout the

pleted the schedule of games, but a tentative one has been submitted as

Jan. 12-Kentucky Weslevan at Lex-

Jan 15-Cumberland College at Lexington.

Jan. 26—Cincinnati at Cincinnati. Jan. 29—Auburn at Lexington. Feb. 6—Georgetown at Lexington. Feb. 8—Centre at Danville.

Feb. 14—Georgetown at Georgetown. Feb. 21—Vanderbilt at Lexington. Feb. 25-Cumberland at Williams

Feb. 26-Tennessee at Knoxville

Feb. 28—Vanderbilt at Nashville. Mar. 3—Centre at Lexington. One more game will be scheduled.

#### Holmes to Instruct Frankfort Teachers

Physical education instruction meth ods will be taken to the Frankfort public schools by Dr. P. K. Holmes, head of the department of hygiene, Univer-sity of Kentucky. Doctor Holmes will give teachers in the capital city schools two hours of practical training and the theory of education twice a week for eighteen weeks, equaling the work done in one sen partment at the University. Carrying education to those who cannot come to the University for it is part of the work of the Department of Extension

# Server Made Captain of 1921 Varsity Team

James Server, Henderson, was elected captain of the 1921 'varsity foot hall team at the annual foot ball banquet. He is a junior in the College of Agriculture and has played three years on the foot ball team. Server, who played in every game of the season in the po-sition of left tackle, succeeds Egar

Murphree as captain.

The Athletic Council announces that the following men will receive letters: Egar Murphree, John Heber, James Wilhelm, George Zerfoss, Robt. Lavin, James Server Arthur Shanklin, Fred Fest, Bruce Fuller, Wm. Colpitts, David Thornton, Burkett Pribble, W. D. Thompson A. T. Rice, Dell Ramsey, Wiley and Fred Houston Shaw, manager of the team

# McVEY AGAIN HONORED.

Dr. Frank L. McVey, University of Kentucky, and Dean John L. Patterson, University of Louisville, have been named as members of the com-mittee of twenty-two on college standards in the South.